Eccles Community Committee - 26th April, 2005


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Monton House Hotel

Monton Road

Monton

Eccles

26th April, 2005

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Wheelton (Salford Disabled Motorist) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, J. Murphy and Sheehy



J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club




G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association




J. Grieves - Mather Road Railway End Residents’ Association




B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomen’s Guild




J. Evans - Salford Pensioners




B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association




J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association




L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association




M. Coyle - Monton Village Community Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




J. Fothergill - Park Residents’ Association




A. Heywood
} Harwood Road Residents




S. Heywood
}




K. Salesse - Clarendon Road Residents’ Association




A. Cooper - Ravensdale Gardens Resident




C. Lomax - Stafford Road Residents




P. Rogers - Dovedale Avenue Resident




E. Hingston - Stafford Road Resident




J. Rabbitt 
} Westminster Road Residents




D. Yates
}




V. McCann
} Ellesmere Avenue Residents




A. Pearce
}




M. Wooley
}




P. Ward - Lansdowne Road Resident




P. Ashton - Monton Village Community Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Area Co-ordinator




J. Blagden - Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services




A. Parkinson - Eccles Community Development Worker




T. Patel - Group Engineer, Traffic Management Control, Urban Vision




P.C. MacKenzie
} Greater Manchester Police




P.C. Lindsay

}

68.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dave Jolley, David Lancaster, Margaret Morris, John Mullen, John Pooley, John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association), Dave Bennett, Irene Pickworth and Harry Williams.

69.
SPEED MANAGEMENT MEASURES - MONTON ROAD, MONTON VILLAGE
The Committee received a presentation from Trupti Patel, with regard to the proposed speed management measures to be introduced along Monton Road, between its junctions with Monton Green roundabout and Wellington Road.  It was reported that the proposals had been put forward following a review by the City Council’s Accident Investigation Unit, which had revealed a high level of accidents along the route over a three year period.  As a consequence the proposals, for which detailed plans were also displayed, had been developed and were intended to focus on the causes of the accident, and in turn reduce their occurrence.  The Committee were also advised that in addition to the speed management measures there were proposals for separate, but complimentary streetscape scene works, which would lead to the refurbishment of the footpaths along Monton Road.  It was stressed that the proposals were only that at the moment, and were subject to extensive consultation with local residents and businesses, which included this meeting.

The floor was then opened up to all person present, to submit comments, observations or concerns that they may have with regard to the proposed scheme.

David Yates (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association) referred to the high percentage of accidents involving cyclists which had been identified by the study undertaken by the Accident Investigation Unit.  He asked in view of this whether it was intended to incorporate Monton Road into the national cycle route.  Trupti Patel replied that this was not possible, as the narrow width of the road prevented the inclusion of dedicated cycle ways along it.  She went on to say that there were no immediate plans to create a cycle route as part of the national network in Salford, but if this was the case it would be clearly signposted and promoted so as to encourage cyclists to use it, therefore avoiding those routes such as Monton Road, where there was a high incidents of cycle related accidents.  

Maxine Coyle (Monton Village Community Association) commented that her association had already put forward comments on the draft proposal, although these did not seem to be incorporated in the plans presented to the Committee.  Trupti Patel reiterated that the plans now presented were the first draft upon which consultation was ongoing.  She added that all comments that were received would be duly considered and that a reply would be made to all respondents advising them that their suggestions were to be 

incorporated in a revised scheme, or otherwise giving the reasons why they had been rejected.

Maxine Coyle also expressed concerns in that the proposed scheme ended at Monton Road junction with Wellington Road and seemed to fail to recognise the likely impact it would have on Clarendon Road, which was already frequently used as a rat run.  Trupti Patel that  such concerns would be fed back to the designers of the scheme, so as to enable an appropriate response to be made to the Community Committee. 

Pauline Rogers (Dovedale Avenue Resident) suggested there was a need for a crossing point across Monton Road with its junction with Cavendish Road.  Again Trupti Patel said this proposal would be given due consideration.  

Kate Salesse (Clarendon Road Residents’ Association) said she was glad to see that concerns with regard to Clarendon Road becoming a rat run was recognised by the Council, and that the impact of the proposed measures in that area, would be monitored following their introduction, with a view to it being addressed accordingly.  She however went on to express concern suggesting that if the monitoring was over a lengthy period of time it could merely exacerbate the existing situation.  Trupti Patel responded that it was anticipated that the monitoring period would be for 12 months.

Paul Ashton (Monton Community Village Association) expressed his concerns at the colours of the anti-skid surfaces and junction plateaus as proposed in the scheme, and suggested that these took away from the village atmosphere that was trying to be engendered in Monton.  He also went on to suggest that the raised surfaces made it difficult to determine between the road and pavement, and could potentially cause difficulty for pedestrians who were visually impaired.  Trupti Patel replied that the designs were in accordance with national standards which fully recognised the needs of visually impaired persons, and went on to say that if the scheme was designed to fully address the needs of all persons with any disabilities.  She went on to say that similarly the coloured road surfacing were in accordance with national standards, and as such needed to adhere to the particular colourings outlined.  

Vin McCann (Ellesmere Avenue Resident) referred to the proposed narrowing of Ellesmere Avenue, and asked whether the possible increase in new dwellings in this area had been taken into account.  Trupti Patel said the proposals had been drawn up following a study of the area and it was thought they were adequate for the number of dwellings in Ellesmere Avenue.  Vin McCann and Councillor Eddie Sheehy both said they did not feel this was the case and asked that the proposal be reassessed.  They in particular referred to a potential housing development for which access would be via Monton Avenue.  Jim Wheelton said that no definite proposals for this development had been submitted to the City Council.  He went on to say that if a formal planning application was submitted it would be given due consideration by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel where it was likely that conditions relating to vehicle access would be stipulated.

David Yates said that from the meeting the general consensus seemed to be that the scheme should be extended along Half Edge Lane to its junction with Clarendon Road. Kate Saleese again stressed the concerns of local residents with regard to traffic along Clarendon Road, in particular the high number of accidents and said it was important to include it within a scheme now rather than monitoring it further after the initial proposals had been introduced.  Maxine Coyle added that she too felt that the proposal needed to be moved eastwards along Monton Road rather than focusing on Monton Village which was not the real area of concern.  Trupti Patel said all these concerns would be fed back to the Project Engineer.  

John Rabbitt (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association) suggested that there was a need for the introduction of a mini-roundabout at the junction of Albert Road.  David Yates expressed concerns with regard to the Stafford Road junction with Monton Road and asked whether this could be redesigned to create a more conventional T-junction.  Maxine Coyle referred to the proposed mini-roundabout at the junction of Wellington Road and Monton Road, and suggested this was an unwanted measure, and needed to be re-evaluated.  Trupti Patel reiterated that all the issues raised would be referred back to the Project Engineer for full consideration, and a response provided for the Community Committee. 

70.
 TRAFFIC ISSUES OPEN FORUM
At this point the meeting was opened up to provide the opportunity for Members to raise general traffic issues in relation to the Eccles Community Committee area in general.

John Rickman (Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association) made reference to the potential likelihood for accidents along Worsley Road with its junction with Miller Street.  He said he had raised this issue with Traffic Management Division who had responded, that the only action that could be taken was the introduction of warning signs.  Councillor Sheehy said there was also the need to look at improving street lighting in the area.  Trupti Patel said she would take these issues away for further investigation.

Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association) referred to the problems caused be construction traffic and said that the Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association was proposing a citywide code of conduct which they intended to present to the City Council for adoption.  He said the basis of the code of conduct was as follows:-

· Contractors at planning stage to sign up to the provision of sufficient on-site parking.

· Monitoring of sites to ensure that standards are maintained.

· Introduction of temporary traffic signage.

· Duty of contractors once works completed to restore road, footways and verges to original condition.

Councillor Eddie Sheehy proposed that the Committee endorse the proposals and recommend that the City Council be requested to formally adopt them.

Joyce Phillips (Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club) referred to the Peel Green Roundabout, and possible need to introduce traffic lights here particularly at rush hour.  Trupti Patel said she would take back this issue for consideration.

Pam Ward (Monton Village Community Association) expressed concerns on behalf of local residents with regard to heavy goods vehicles using Lansdowne Road to gain access to the Lyn Town Trading Estate.  Jim Wheelton said this was a recognised problem and the issue would be taken away for consideration.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy suggested that the possibility of a new exit and entry to the Lyn Town Trading Estate, via the M602 be investigated.  

Pam Ward also raised concerns with regard to the difficulty for Lansdowne Road residents to turn right into Monton Road, particularly at rush hour. 

Gilbert Hearn (Park Residents Association) referred to the bollards located on School Road outside the Godfrey Ermen School, which had been installed as a temporary measure over 15 years ago.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy said there were valid arguments both for and against these bollards, however the key issue was one of safety, particularly access by emergency vehicles to the school, which needed to be re-evaluated, of which the issue of the bollards was only part.  Trupti Patel said discussions had been opened with the Headteacher of Godfrey Ermen School with regard to this matter, on which a response was awaited.  This in turn would lead to development of proposals which would be put out to full consultation.

Mark Reeves concluded the meeting by saying that all the issues raised by Members would be referred back to the Traffic Management Division for consideration and enable an appropriate response to be provided at a future meeting.

The Chairman on behalf of the Committee thanked Trupti Patel for her attendance at the meeting.
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